Promise Partners, Pottawattamie County’s Alliance for Youth

Planning Committee Meeting

June 16, 2012
Attendees:  Kate Gronstal-FAMILY, Inc., Ejay Jack-Planned Parenthood, Deb Kissel-Green Hills AEA, Heather Loutzenhiser-Promise Partners, Deb Martens-Childcare Resource and Referral, Sandra McKinnon-ISU Extension, Susan Pawloski-Lutheran Family Service, Patricia Russmann-Promise Partners, Natalie Samson-Boys Town, Judy Showers-Promise Partners, Jessica Simons-Promise Partners, Dave Smith-Trailblazers, Ryan Suhr-Lutheran Family Service, Leslie Wade-DHS, Deb Zebill-Green Hills AEA 
Introductions/Announcements:
The meeting was called to order by Patricia Russmann at 9:08AM.
Deb Martens announced Child Care Resource & Referral (CCR&R) will have a new website starting July 1, 2012 at www.iowaccrr.org. The website includes resources for parents and providers.  Trends in our area include that parents are placing their children in center care, rather than in home providers.  Promise Partners assists in funding to help a 40 hour training class for providers. The Child Care Planning Council of Humboldt (CA) created a video, “A Day Without Child Care” to look at the very serious issues about the importance of child care services in a humorous context. The video is currently available to view online at www.promisepartners.org.
Dave Smith-Trailblazers announce they are sponsoring Prepare to Get Fit.  They will be handing out kits to track walking and eating habits for 30 days.  The kick-off is June 30th at the Lakin campus in conjunction with the National Guard.   July 29th is the Back to School Splash at Pirates Cove.  Trailblazers have planted a garden to raise funds for programming. Melons, cantaloupe and sweet corn are available for purchase and delivery.  

Deb Kissel announced she is no longer employed by the Green Hills AEA.  The grant has been transferred to Zion Recovery Services, but services in Pottawattamie County will continue with no interruption. She will get her new email out to everyone when it becomes available.  
Natalie Samson-Boys Town announced Common Sense Parenting & ADHD classes will be offered this fall.  

Susan Pawloski-Lutheran Family Service announced parenting classes will start Tuesday, August 7th from 5:30-8:00PM.  This is a 16 week class with free child care for parents with children ages birth to 5.

Deb Zebill-Green Hills AEA distributed flyers regarding parent resources at AL & TJ high schools this fall. ISU Extension is hosting a six-week course meeting once per week for 2 ½ hours.  This class is to help students and their parents recognize the importance of education and to encourage students to graduate.  For more info contact Deb Zebill @ 712-366-0503 or 1-800-432-5804 or Mary Kramer @ 712-366-7070.
Ejay Jack-Planned Parenthood distributed flyers on the Wise Guys Program.  This program is to promote responsible male behavior by examining value, beliefs and behavior and targets males age 10-19.  The next group begins July 16, 2012.  To sign up call 1-800-874-2025 or email wiseguys@ppheartland.org.
Ejay is also on a youth homelessness task force that meets monthly on the second Tuesday @ Nebraska Families Foundation for more information Ejay’s email is:

ejay.jack@ppheartland.org or phone #402-452-6440

Heather Loutzenhiser-Promise Partners shared her and Jessie Simons chaperoned five members of the Pottawattamie Youth Council at the Youth Philanthropy and Service Camp to learn best practices.  Heather will be taking some of the students that participate in Leadership and Resiliency Programming (LRP) in the Tri-Center school district to the Iowa 4-H Youth Conference later this month.

Jessie Simons-Promise Partners shared youth that we involved in an Entrepreneur Investigation (ESI) Camp in Walnut, Iowa will be selling their goods at the Walnut Antique walk this weekend.  Also the YMCA is sponsoring a July 4th celebration with games, activities and food at the Sports Complex on 24th Street in Council Bluffs from 5:00-10:00PM the cost is $15.00 per car (contact the YMCA about free tickets).  Hy-Vee is providing the food for a cookout.  All proceeds will go to the Sports Complex.
Patricia Russmann-Promise Partners wanted everyone to know that the June Board Meeting has been moved to June 26th and there will not be a July Board Meeting.  The Planning Committee will not be meeting in July either.  

The remainder of the meeting was spent on reviewing the Program Landscape Map findings. The report is available upon request by contacting the Promise Partners office.
Meeting Adjourned:
The meeting was adjourned by Patricia Russmann at 11:00 AM.

The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, August 17, 2012 from 9:00-11:00AM at the Micah House the focus will be Result Groups.
The next Governance Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, Tuesday June 26, 2012

from1:00 to 3:00PM at the Micah House.
Meeting minutes respectfully submitted by Judy Showers, Administrative Assistant
